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 2ND READING ADOPTION - POLICY 2155 ENGLISH LEARNER PROGRAM 

*************************************************************** 

The recommended update from ISBA was initiated by HB 566, which permits school districts and public charter 
schools to exempt certain English language learner students from the IRI. Currently, we lack a policy for the 
English Learner Program. To ensure compliance with laws, rules, and regulations, EL Director Ruben Murillo 
used the ISBA model policy, policies from other districts, and guidelines from the SDE to develop the proposed 
Policy 2155 for the English Learner Program. 
 


